
Minutes of the meeting of Meidrim Community Council held on Tuesday 25th October 2022.
Present:
Chairman: Steve Kind
Councillors: D Mason, R Crane, T Sinden, S Runnett, B Thomas. 
C Cllr: J Lewis attended for part of the meeting.  
Clerk to the Council and minutes: Sue Milligan.
1. Apologies: 
Cllrs: M Barnikel, A Simmonds, D Robinson.
2. Minutes of the Meeting 
These was accepted as a true record with the following additions:-

Clerk to chase J Lawday for footpath map by CD Rom.

Chair has put up new notice boards on PC wall.

Chair passed Village Green file to Vice Chair.   

3. Public Question Time 
No one present.

4. Reports

(a)     Report from County Councillor

S106 money (Funding from CCC to support community projects) - £881.58 of £26K remaining, to be spent on children’s park. This was discussed and Cllr Crane highlighted that the Welfare Committee was concerned about how Section 106 money is being spent.
Cllr Runnett highlighted that scheduling of Section 106 monies by CCC is not open and clear and this should not be the case. 

CCllr Lewis stated that she is attending a meeting regarding this issue on Thursday 27th October 2022. She asked that everyone consider if they wished to raise any issues at the meeting and let her know these in advance.

Chair stated that an application for the remaining funds needs to be submitted.  
School crossing – Welfare Committee had asked about a zebra crossing however this is not appropriate for the area. Following discussion, it was agreed that Cllr Crane would send photographs of Johnstown School crossing (beige flattened marking) to CCllr Lewis to see what the view of CCC is and to decide on the best option.  

New Inn Junction – CCllr explained that next month the pavement will be widened, and the road made narrower, as confirmed by Mike Jacob. Copies of the plan were shown to all Councillors.

TRO – Clerk highlighted the queries by Green Lane Association, and it was agreed that this should be passed to CCC. Clerk to query Freedom of Information Act 2000 with OVW.  

Carolyn Hills of Ramblers has written to CCllr Lewis about broken stiles and overgrown trees which are on the planned walk path they have in February 2023. It was agreed that a contractor be contacted to carry out the work as funding has already been allocated to improve footpaths within the village. CCllr and Clerk to make contact with Elgan Thompson to see if he would be able to carry out the work.    

(b)       Meidrim & District Welfare Committee

See 4a ref Section 106 monies and School Crossing. 
Cllr Mason stated that the Halloween fundraising quiz is being held on Friday 28th October 2022. 

Cllr Crane stated that the Welfare Committee has been struggling to raise funds due to the pandemic and has raised £1000 less than the previous year. She added that the Committee has asked if MCC could contribute towards purchase of the village Christmas tree. Cllr Sinden proposed that MCC could make a donation of £100 towards this, which was agreed. 

After discussion regarding payment for replacement of the broken playground see-saw, Chair proposed that MCC make a donation to the Welfare Committee to cover this cost. This was agreed and MCC to make a donation of £267.35 to the Welfare Committee.
Chair updated on the work carried out at the children’s play area and stated that it should all be completed by the following weekend. He added that it had been agreed that the entrance should be cut through the wall within the refuge area beside the play area entrance gates. Meirion Evans of the Welfare Committee to cut through the wall. 

Cllr Sinden asked if the fence panels could be re-used and Chair stated that this could be considered once everything is cleared, as it would give a better view of the panels. 

Cllr Crane stated that from the meeting minutes of a previous Welfare Committee meeting, she had picked up that the Riverside Walk fence was dangerous and had asked Jason Lawday to walk the path to check on any dangerous sections and look into it.

Concerns were raised about the cut off steel post near the entrance. Welfare Committee should consider having it made safe.     

(c)       Ysgol Meidrim

Meeting cancelled to end of November. Teacher still on sick leave. School concert this week. 
(d) One Voice Wales

Clerk updated on quarterly meeting – presentation on biodiversity by Rachel Carter, concerns about Audit Wales and the mandatory training plan.   
5.  Matters arising

Broadband 
Ongoing. 
TRO – Traffic Regulation Order
See 4a. 
Traffic Management
See 4a. 
           Public Conveniences/Car Park/Bus shelter
Chair estimates cost of resin to re surface damaged area at PCs will be £200-£300. Chair will carry out work when able. 
Richard Kavanagh unable to carry out lighting work for PCs. Cllrs Crane and Thomas to let Clerk have details of contractors to approach. 
Clerk to obtain details for map of all 37 footpaths, for display in Bus Shelter. Clerk has written to CCC to see if they can provide a good digital copy. Maximum £100 spend agreed. Cllr Barnikel will update the maps when required.  

Environment Sub-Committee.

Cllrs Thomas and Mason to join Sub-Committee. Chair and Vice Chair already volunteered. Consider Cllr Simmonds becoming a member.

Sub-Committee to set up meeting. 
Village Green
Ongoing and Sub-Committee to discuss proposals for full council consideration. 

Chair passed Village Green file to Vice Chair to look at preparing a document to identify the position on access to, and the use of, both The Green and The Common. 

Riverside Walk 53/37

As above 4b. 
MCC would like to say “a big thank you” to the following for their support with the work:-

Glyn Phillips, Rona Crane, Dan Robinson, Jake Smith, James Yates, James Harland, Joseph Robinson, Dan Evans, Meirion Evans and Steve Kind. Also, to Adrian Sharp for loan of the temporary safety

fencing. Thanks also to Luke Robinson for supply of the timber.
N.B. The fence is of cedar wood and cannot be painted. 
Public footpaths.
Clerk to approach Jason Lawday to carry out site visit of 53/8, 53/18 and Riverside Walk 53/37.
           Ti a Fi.
Cllr Sinden updated that there is some money in the kitty which will be used to purchase equipment to make baby handprint Christmas cards.  
Section 106 money.

As above 4a.  

Macmillan coffee morning.
Cllr Sinden updated that £501.17 was raised at the event.  
Training plan
Clerk updated and shared draft plan, which was agreed. This will be placed on website when the new site is fully available. Clerk updated on website situation.  

Clerk to share details of training courses by OVW and Councillors to consider what training to undertake. Clerk to attend appropriate training courses as these have been budgeted for. 
Litter Picking 
Agreed to purchase litter picking equipment. Max £150 spend agreed and Clerk to order 6 sets of equipment.

Cllr Sinden to send link to Clerk. 

6. Declaration of Personal Interest

Cllrs Mason and Thomas – Riverside Walk
7. Finance.
HMRC - £187.20

HB Enoch Owen Ltd - £13.20

Clerk wages - £748.80

Annual maintenance to Car Park and Bus Shelter - £630.00

Welfare Committee - £100 donation for village Christmas Tree
Welfare Committee - £267.35 donation for replacement children’s see-saw
8. Planning Matters

Clerk shares information and responds on behalf of MCC.
9. Correspondence
None 
10. Any other Business

      Proposed Date of Next Meeting: 29th November 2022.
Appendix 1 – Correspondence from One Voice Wales. October 2022.
Job vacancy Llandybie Community Council 
Well-being of Future Generations Stakeholder Forum
Ramblers - Our paths our future 
Independent Remuneration Panel for Wales Draft Annual Report - February 2023
Electoral Administration and Reform White Paper
Book your FREE place now! The importance of Community & Town Councils in building resilient places for nature.
Vacancy –Public Law lawyers– Welsh Government 
Report on community assets
Sustainable Farming Scheme Outline Proposals for 2025 - opportunity to input - deadline 31st October 2022

Welsh Language being used in online fraud attempts.
One Voice Wales - News Bulletin

Resources: Welsh Government Fuel Support Scheme
WMT re war memorials workshop in Llanelli

